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Daily Log  
Stewards Report 
Pre-Racing Season 
Delaware Park 
 

Monday, April 23, 2018 to Friday, April 27, 2018 
  
 
Monday, April 23, 2018 – Racing Commission license applications were reviewed and 
approved.  Stewards Secretary Ms. Diane Ness started in her new position and the Stewards 
assisted her in her job acclimation.  We interviewed Jockey Angel Suarez prior to his being 
licensed.  Trainer Anthony Pecoraro, Jockey Augusto Martin, and agent Kevin Witte stopped 
in the Stewards office.  We aided Investigator Sarah Crane with the input of rulings into the 
ARCI database.  Outdated files were removed from cabinets and archived.  Investigator 
Appleby communicated to us the procedures that she follows to conduct a proper search. 
 
Tuesday, April 24, 2018 – We discussed agendas for pre-race meetings with Jockeys, 
Horsemen and Veterinarians.  We granted permission for outrider Kirk Crane to exercise 
horses until the date that he will assume his duties as an official.  We reviewed past rulings 
for unpaid fines and made attempts to contact individuals whom have not complied.  Safety 
Steward Colton was provided with blank veterinary daily treatment sheets to hand out to the 
practicing veterinarians for completion. Ms. Ness was given instructions on scanning, and 
emailing to file, the veterinary treatment sheets.   Executive Director John Wayne authorized 
the Stewards to “special” test horses randomly, or with cause, during the races.  We 
downloaded updated versions of the ARCI model rules.  
 
Wednesday, April 25, 2018 – Racing Commission license applications were reviewed and 
approved.  The Stewards formatted new templates to use during the 2018 season.  We 
conferred with Investigator Crane and Kerry Holloway from ARCI on the proper assignment 
of Multiple Medication Violation (MMV) points to the ARCI database.  We clarified the 
point allocation for stacking violations, where a ½ point is assigned for each medication in 
the violation per ARCI rules.  The form for an appeal on Stewards rulings was revised.  
Executive Director of Racing for Delaware Park John Mooney stopped in the office and 
conversed with the Stewards secretary.  Dr. William Hawk, D.V.M. visited with the Stewards 
while expressing his views on therapeutic treatments, veterinarian’s relationships with 
trainers, and other numerous subjects.  The Stewards had a discussion on the turn-around 
time for the labs that handle analysis of race day and split samples.  Trainer Wayne Potts 
introduced his new assistant trainer, Shaun Morrow, to the Stewards. 
 
 Thursday, April 26, 2018 – The Stewards from Canterbury Park contacted our office to 
inquire about the licensing of “chart callers” for Equibase.  We do not require the licensing of 
“chart callers” as they do not have access to secure areas and they are not Delaware Park 
employees.  We attempted to contact trainer Hernan Parra concerning his non-payment of 
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fines that were accessed in 2017.  We telephoned Detention Barn Supervisor Beverly Fowler 
and discussed scheduling of FedEx sample pickups. Ms. Fowler also clarified the 
documentation third party Lasix administration veterinarians are to provide.  At our request, 
administrative assistant Molly Church provided the Stewards with new Apprentice Jockey 
certificates.  We met with Trainer Gina Perri concerning a suspension handed to her by the 
Stewards at Penn National for non-payment of fines.  Ms. Perri said she would get a certified 
check or money order from her bank and leave the payment in our office so we could 
forward it to Pennsylvania.    
 
 
Friday, April 27, 2018 – The Secretary of Agriculture for the state of Delaware, the 
Honorable Michael T. Scuse, met with the Stewards and discussed staffing, licensing, and 
numerous other topics for the 2018 racing season.  Executive Director John Wayne presented 
us with duties to assume during his absence on medical leave.  We were asked by blacksmith 
Gene Reid to settle a conflict with the track superintendent concerning horse paths and 
vehicle accessibility.  The Stewards secretary was given instructions on how to handle some 
of the tasks on the computer necessary for her work.  Investigator Appleby provided 
confidential information on a trainer stabled in Delaware who is a subject of investigation in 
another jurisdiction.  Racing Commission license applications were reviewed and approved. 
At the Stewards request, administrative assistant Molly Church produced an invoice for a 
trainer who asked to have court reporter present during an upcoming Stewards hearing. 
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